
May 2002

15 May
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima visited the Tokyo International Training Center
of the Japan International Cooperation Agency to observe its J-net system. This is a two-
way communication tool that links centers in Japan with centers in developing countries
via satellite for implementing real-time distance learning and Web-based (Internet) train-
ing programs.

16 May 
Received His Excellency Mr. Soukthavone Keola, Ambassador of the Lao People’s
Democratic Republic to Japan, who called on the Secretary-General.

29 May
Received the Honorable Mr. Mahinda Samarasinghe, Minister of Employment and Labor
of Sri Lanka, and H. E. Mr. Karunatilaka Amunugama, Ambassador from Sri Lanka to
Japan, who paid a courtesy visit to the APO Secretariat.
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system was developed to manage the complexities
and individual workforce needs while meeting the
demands of the production schedule. Waste reduc-
tion was measured and began to approach six
sigma quality. Other quality indicators were iden-
tified through the results of a customer survey,
and a drive was undertaken to achieve ISO
9000/2000 certification, as a milestone but not as
an outcome.

The business review reinforced my view that
the endeavor to become competitive is holistic and
strategic and must involve enthusiastic, effective
leadership at all levels. In this example, there is a
powerful sense of shared vision and a strong,
unswerving strategy. Goals are clear to all and
teamwork is building trust. New metrics are sound
and being used throughout the company to man-
age the business at all levels. Clear and meaning-
ful regular communications are accompanying the
change process. Profitability and return on invest-
ment are improving. The re-engineering of the
business and building of a new culture of commit-
ment and performance are well under way.

From the
SECRETARY-GENERAL’S

Schedule

Richard Barton was the Process
Improvement and Quality Management
Executive for IBM in Australia and New
Zealand. Among previous distinguished
positions he held was as a General Manager
in the Australian Quality Council. In this
capacity, he had a long and close associa-
tion with the APO. Mr. Barton writes this col-
umn regularly for the APO News.

.....by Richard Barton

A picture with the Minister. (L-R) Mr. Y. Yamada, Special Adviser to APO Secretary-General, Mr. N.G.
Kularatne, APO Admin & Finance Director, Minister M. Samarasinghe, Secretary-General T. Tajima,
Ambassador K. Amunugama, and Mr. K. Tsuzuki, APO Admin & Finance Deputy Director
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